Patient Participation Group Meeting

Wednesday 11th May 2016
Present








DW, JM, GM, TB, JB, KB, QS, JS, AH
Apologies – PT
DW thanked everyone for attending and offered coffee and biscuits.
1. FFT –The group read through them and stated that they know that patients are happy as they help patients when the survey is due and they get patient feedback then, and the majority is good.

2. Practice Nurse Situation – New nurse now started.  GM stated that Nina is a very good nurse, very efficient.
3. QS Advised the group that we have been having discussions with NHS England regarding the practice and the current building, they recently visited the practice and suggested turning the midwife room into another consultation room.  They would fund this but would not fund any other building renovations.  Even though we have turned the practice around and are more than meeting all our A & E targets.
He explained that there is a difficulty in this locality to recruit new Gp’s to the area and other surgeries in the area have been advertising for over 12 months to try for a new GP.
He has been in contact with other group practices who are interested in having us join but they are not in the locality and there would be salaried Gp’s coming in to do surgery with no continuity and he didn’t feel that this was the right thing to do for our patients.
We met again with NHS England and The Potteries medical centre to see if there was anything we could do to combine our practices.  Our building is rented to a landlord in London but their building and the land are owned outright by Dr Talathi.

NHS England agreed that they would pay 100% of the costs to knock down their surgery and rebuild a purpose built three storey building to accommodate both practices if they merge and become one practice with approx. 8000 patients.

It will need to accommodate other services such as consultation clinics, x-rays, Cpns etc. from the hospital so help with the pressure there. They will cover the costs of getting more car parking from the adjoining land, the architects costs etc.  A preliminary report needs to be in place by end May and the final draft and partnership agreements need to be signed by end September.  If all this is signed off the hopefully rebuilding should start in the winter.
Both practices will work from our surgery whilst the rebuilding is going on, which will be a steel structure and should not take too long to get up and running.

We will have to look into how we can work with the 2 surgeries whilst doing this and the look into using porta cabins etc. to accommodate the surgeries.

QS explained that this will not be a lift project like many of the other surgeries in Stoke but it will become the Gp’s own building so the running costs can be determind by us rather than using large companies to change light bulbs etc.

TB asked if there will be a chemist incorporated in the building as our patients are used to a chemist next door.  Qs said that they were still looking into this as they already have  Bentilee neighbourhood centre with a chemist and Eaton Park pharmacy.  DW suggested that maybe they could build one in Twigg Street as there are a lot of small shops which could be converted if not in the building due to lack of space.

JS asked what about transport links for our patients in Werrington and Bucknall.  DW explained that there is a No 80 Blue bus service which operates by Scraggs from Hanley bus station as a circular but it only currently operates 3 times a day and does not start until 10 am.  Scraggs informed DW that they operate this for the council.  QS Suggests that we contact the council to see if they could increase this service if the demand was there.  GM says that we would probably not have much luck with this.

TB suggested getting a taxi company involved to run local patients as a concession, but the surgeries to pay if they did not hit their targets.  QS didn’t think that that was an option..  GM suggested that this might be a better option than getting the council to increase the bus services.

JM states that we need to do this now on our terms rather than be pushed into something at a later date with someone that we do not want to merge with.  Also that we need to look at the majority of patients as there are other surgeries about if some patients are not happy with the arrangements.

JB asked about the staff, what will happen to all our staff?  QS Stated that he will be negotiating for all our staff and theirs as well as the two nurses and we may even need a Healthcare in the future.  

JB suggested that we have a joint meeting with the Potteries PPG and staff and all our staff and PPG so that we can talk to each other and relay any fears.  DW to arrange.

TB asked if the PPG could have a look at the plans once they are drawn so that they can see what it will be like and make possible suggestions.  QS Agreed that they will be involved all along the process.

QS Held a vote of those in favour of the merge and it was a unanimous yes vote.

Next meeting TBA
